EACPC General Meeting Tuesday Nov. 13th 2018

Absent: Andy, Lauren, Katheryn

• Meeting called to order at: 7:08pm

• Communication from the public: none

• Adoption of agenda: none

• Council and rep reports:

Christopher Vallejo

- policy 18 to address affordable housing in SD connected to empty parking lots next to the trolley line.
- Banning of single use Styrofoam and plastic products for D9. Oneyear grace period for business to transition
- Activating parks to decrease homeless activities, encouraging business to have activities and meeting in the park
- 5oth street and University gathering space for "placemaking" activities
- way to report problems is the get it done app or you can call the Mayor's office to file a report (make sure you get a report number so you can follow up)
- Rolando Public Library Parking issue: library has insufficient parking has rooms that can't be used because of lack of parking. The community is not able to use it. EACPC to write a letter of support for the parking to be restored to the library. Derryl made the motion to send a letter; Mario 2nd the letter. Unanimous vote by the board.
- Review of EACPC Improvement plan currently in place: Linda passed out paper of priority list for Mid-City facilities financing Plan to see what the community listed as high, medium, and low priority and where the the

neglect has been from the City of San Diego. Chollas comfort station has been listed as shovel ready for years and nothing has ever happened. The Chollas children's' parks have been completed, but the City hasn't opened them yet because they need to some groundwork. How can we be proactive about all of our neighborhood issues? Christopher Vallejo will give numbers and names of people to contact to help resolve issues.

- Treasurers report: \$91.53
- <u>Review, correction and approval of minutes:</u> no minutes because Lauren is absent
- <u>Teen Challenge:</u> ask Teen Challenge how we can help with what they need in exchange for our use of their space.
 Danielle made a motion for it not to exceed \$50 Derryl made a 2nd

• Sub-Committee reports:

- o Danielle-Parks-
 - Star Pal Fishing derby was a huge success
 - Colina Halloween Carnival
 - Chollas lake used by high school for cross country practice
 - Little league is wrapping up fall ball reg. for next year in Jan.
- o Linda- CPC-
 - Joel wants more people to get involved
 - Parks designer Shannon Scoggins and Elizabeth Drake gave update for Parks master plan
 - Workshops were requested by public to have them more often than once a year, so if we miss on we don't have to wait a year.
- Mario- Transportation
 - Sandag San Diego forward trying to come up with ideas for transportation for next year.
 - More ped and bicycle areas for community
 - Issues with scooters, some areas are coming up with rules for the scooter use as to where you can leave scooters and where they can be ridden, helmet laws, more than one person riding a scooter

 Cal-trans meeting talked about the issues going on at the border and talked about re-envisioning the transportation system over the next 40 years.

• For the good of the order:

- We will be dark in December
- Send a letter to Monica Montgomery congratulating her on her D4 win and inviting her to our meeting in Jan.

Adjournment at: 8:29